March 2018

ary Photo Contest Winner Hidden Shamrock Contest

Find the hidden shamrock somewhere in
this newsletter and email where it is
along with your confact information by
3/31/2018 to bshupe@Santaqguin.org or

kmortensen@Santaquin.org to be
entered into a drawing for a prize.

Recycling Opt-Out Period

The recycling Opt-Out
Period for 2018 is from
March 1, 2018 until
March 23, 2018 by 1:00
pm. Opt-Out forms are
available at the City
Office.

Citizen’s Academy

The Santaquin Police
Department is pleased
to announce their first [
annual citizen's police j§
academy. The .
academy will begin = %
on March 5, 2018, and ‘
will continue for the

next eight weeks on
Monday nights from
6:30pm until 2:30 pm.

There will be no class scheduled for the
second week in April due to spring break.
The academy will give citizens an idea of
what the police in our community do on
a daily basis to protect our community
and allow the citizens to experience it
firsthand. If you are interested, please
contact the Santaquin Police
Department before March 3, 2018.
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Senior Citizens Center
55 West 100 South Santaquin
Center Hours: 9:30 am-4:30 pm
Weekly on Thursdays

What a pleasure it is to come each week and see the room full with Seniors. It is a thrill to see
the increased enrollment and the opportunity to meet with so many wonderful people. Each week
we have our enferfainment starting at 12:00 pm, with a homemade meal at 12:30 p.m. A big
thank you to our wonderful cooks, Sarah, Rachel & Hazel for our delicious lunches, to Ted & David
for help in getting the Seniors served each week, and to Janette & David for the fun bingo games
each month. Also, extending thanks to the board members for all their help in making our center
enjoyable. Starting on Tuesday, March 6" a FREE six-week workshop “Living Well with Chronic
Conditions" will be held at our center. The classes will be from 10:00 am.-12:30 pm. Classes are for
ANYONE with long-term health issues. For more information or to register please contact Carrie
Bennett @ 801-851-7035 or carrieb@utahcounty.gov.

Please don't feel too “YOUNG" to check us outl Come spend a day with us!

March 1 March 8 March 15
BBQ Baked Ribs Sausage Pizza Corn Beef
Baked Beans Green Tossed Salad Cabbage, Carrots, Potatoes
Banana Coleslaw Lemon Jell-O Fruit Salad Jell-O w/Fruit
Rolls Cookies Rolls
Spice Cake w/Caramel Frosting Program: Lynn Falkner - Pistachio Dessert
Juice Ventriloquist Program: Jeanette Tingey -
Program: Bingo Singer
March 22 March 29 AGA Home Health
Sweet-n-Sour Chicken Ham
Rice Yummy Potatoes
Chinese Vegetables Mixed Vegetables
Orange Jell-O w/Diced Rolls
Pears Raspberry Bread Pudding
Chocolate Pudding
Program: Jessica Knight Program: Huntsman Cancer

Performers




Recreation & Events — March 2018

Events

DIAMOND RIO CONCERT: Diamond Rio is coming to Santaquin! Our first
country concert will be held Friday, June 15, 2018 at the Santaquin Rodeo Arena
located at 175 South 400 West. Tickets go on sale March 5! More information

<
available online. WEN@@Qg
¥ VENDORS: We are now accepting vendor registrations for our COUNTRY MEE@E@
CONCERT and will start accepting registrations for this year’'s ORCHARD DAYS on

| .)' April Ist! Go online to get your spot for this year's awesome events!

;

[
EASTER EGG HUNT: Saturday, March 31*! Volunteers needed to spread eggs that morning, call the

Recreation Office for more info. o TP——
* The Easter Bunny will arrive at 8:45am and the hunt will begin promptly at 9:00 am, Ea ST-QI”
e AW
o4 AA
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don’t be late!

e  Hunt will be held at Centennial Park, 300 W. 100 S. (across from Santaquin
Elementary).

® Ages 1-8 yrs. and a special needs field.

LITTLE MISS ORCHARD DAYS PAGEANT: Registration has been extended until
March 31* or until full! Ages 4-16 yrs ($40). Check online for availability.

Voo MISS SANTAQUIN SCHOLARSHIP PAGEANT TICKETS: Mark your calendar! This
‘<, year’s pageant will be held on April 21* at Payson High School at 7pm. Tickets are now
available online! For questions about the pageant, please contact the Miss Santaquin Pageant
Director, Hannah Tervort; 801-360-5910 or misssantagquinpageant@ gmail.com.

RODEQ QUEEN CONTEST: Mark your calendar! The Orchard Days Rodeo and Buck-A-Roo Quee RGBEB
Contests will be held on April 9th at the Elk Ridge Arena on Goosenest Drive. Registration begins at QUEEN
6:00pm, judging at 6:30PM. Ages 8-21. Call Paige at 801-592-7829 for more information.

Youth Sports

BASEBALL/SOFTBALL: There are still some spots left in a few leagues! Check online or call for
registration information and league space availability.

COACH PITCH: Coach Pitch is for 1%/2™ graders. Leagues are not co-ed, boys 1% and 2™ grades will split
into 2 leagues this year, with games being on a weeknight. We do not allow children to play up,
they need to register for the current grade they are in. Team hats included. Reversible jersey
required: $13 (If your child doesn't already have a Santaquin Recreation reversible jersey, please
add one on while registering.) Early registration: 1/29-2/19 ($37). Regular registration: 2/20-3/5
($42). Late fee of $10 will apply after 3/5. Leagues open until full.

CO-ED T-BALL (PRE-K AND KINDERGARTEN): Youth Co-Ed T-Ball is for Preschool age kids
(entering Kindergarten fall of 2018) and kids currently in Kindergarten (2 separate leagues).
Games will be on a weeknight. Volunteer coaches needed. Team hats included. Reversible
jersey required: $13 (If your child doesn't already have a Santaquin Recreation reversible
jersey, please add one on while registering.) Early registration: 1/29-2/19 ($27). Regular
registration: 2/20-3/5 ($32). Late fee of $10 will apply after 3/5. Leagues open until full.

801-754-5805 M-Th 1-5pm & Fri 9am-1pm WWW.Santaquin.org

45 West 100 South



Recreation & Events — March 2018

Youth and Adult Classes

GROUP FITNESS CLASSES: Cost is $2.50 to drop in or $25 for a 10 punch pass with the 11" class
FREE or $20 for an unlimited month pass! Sorry, no childcare provided.
Monday: Strength and Toning — 9am

Tuesday: ZUMBA — 9am & 8pm

Wednesday: Strength and Toning — 9am

Thursday: ZUMBA — 9am & Yoga — 8pm

Friday: Tabata HIIT — 9am

MOMMY & ME - MOYEMENT & MORE: A fun class for toddlers ages 18 mos. — 3 yrs. and a
parent! Classes include creative movement, dance, songs and more! This 9 week spring session will
be held on Thursdays from 10:15-11:00am starting March 22™ for $40. Register online today!

SPRING YOUTH TUMBLING: Come join Jenny Pust and Danielle Harmon for our fun and

exciting 9 week Spring Tumbling Session! Participants will learn tumbling, gymnastics and

trampoline from a beginning to advanced level. Classes will be starting in March. Go online for

more information on class times, fees ($40-$85) and to register.

UTAH VALLEY MARTIAL ARTS: Based on the style of Youn Wha Tae kwon do. Students will be
trained both mentally and physically to advance in rank as well as in character and ability. Ages
4 — adult, fees are $50-$80 per month, depending on student age and skill level. Students meet
TRY + one to four times per week. Look online for more information. FREE TRIAL CLASS, JUST
F SHOW UP!

OR

FRE E VANGUARD KRAV MAGA®: classes are known for providing intense and reality based
training that will challenge students to reach new mental and physical limits. "Go" class
approach gives students a variation from the normal class structure while refining their
techniques during a challenging and fun workout. Ages 13+, $80 per month and students meet 3
days per week. Check online for more information! FREE 2 WEEK TRIAL!

YOUTH URBAN FISHING CLASS: Registration will be 2/13-3/31 or until full. There will be
2 sessions available this year for ages 8-13. Classes will be held Tues. and Thurs. night from 6-
8pm for 3 weeks per session. The first session will start mid-April with the second session
starting in May. Fee is $25 and includes a t-shirt. Fishing tackle will be provided but each
participant is required to provide their own fishing pole. Classes will be held at Santaquin or
Spring Lake ponds. Volunteers needed!! Volunteer hours count toward the dedicated hunter
program! Contact Bryan at bmecham @santaquin.org to sign up as a volunteer.

Adult Sports

MEN’S SOFTBALL: Registration will be 2/12-4/9, $400 per team. Program will start the middle of
May and run through June, with games being on Monday and Wednesday nights (2-3 games per week) 8
games. League double elimination tournament will be held at the end of the season with awards. Rosters
and player code of conduct from each player are due at the time of the team meeting on 4/16. Rosters will
be limited to 16 players (13 prizes for the winning team); everyone will need to check in with the field
supervisor 3 times throughout the regular season in order to be eligible to play in the end of season
tournament. Blank rosters can be printed during the registration process or picked up at the Recreation
Office. Teams are required to provide their own matching shirts.

801-754-5805 M-Th 1-5pm & Fri 9am-1pm www.santaquin.org

45 West 100 South



Santaquin City Library

Book Club

Every second Thursday
of each month at 7 pm
at the library.

Book for March 8" is “The
Golem and the Jinni" by
Helene Wecker.
Globadlization, Immigration,
Religions vs Science, Duty
vs Nature, Slavery vs Free
Will. A book to make you
think, a book to make you

laugh and book to make yo cry, but most of
all a book that leaves you with hope.

Books available ON KINDLES at the library.
The library has a new set of kindles for book
clubs! The library will use them occasionally
and have them available for other book
clubs. A club may pay the library to
download a particular book (price is about
the same as postage charges for books from
the State Library) or read one already
available. Questions: 801-754-3030

20 West 100 South e Phone: 801-754-3030

Monday - Thurs 12:00 pm to 7:45 pm
Friday 12:00 pm to 4:45 pm
Saturday 10:00 am to 1:45 pm
Closed Sunday and legal holiday

Winner! Winner! Chicken Dinner!
Shauna Shepherd’s name was randomly
drawn from the enfrants in January's Hidden
Snowman Contest. Congratulations Shaunal
Hope that you enjoy your gift card!




I cannot believe how fast this year is moving already. There has been
so much going on in the city and I am always grateful to take a
moment to reflect on how we are doing as a community. It has been
great to see new business under construction and opening in our core
part of town. We were excited to see Santaquin Pharmacy open in
their new location. The new Central Valley Medical Center (CVMC)
is under construction as well as a new taco shop by the freeway and a
new Mexican restaurant in the old Brumby’s location. We look
forward to their opening and ribbon cuttings in the weeks ahead. We
are also pleased to see the new housing developments blooming
across our valley which will bring new families and friends to our
great city.

As spring draws closer, I ask once again that you please be mindful of
our beautiful community. This warmer winter has provided a great
opportunity to clean up around your property and start preparing for
spring flowers. I encourage you to try and keep your property neat
and free of trash and unused junk. We take great pride in our city and
want to reflect that to residents and visitors alike. Our Community
Service Committee is focused on beautification and has many plans
and ideas to help in this area and will be implementing these starting
this spring. We appreciate them and their efforts and we look forward
to reporting on their projects in the months ahead.
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Our City Council has already been busy this
year as well. They attended a lengthy and in-
depth budget planning session in February
where many things were discussed and plans
formulated regarding the future of Santaquin.
Abraham Lincoln once said “The best way to
predict your future is to create it.” We are
thrilled to have our three new council
members Betsy Montoya, Chelsea Rowley and
Lynn Mecham, with their new perspective and

vision as well as the wisdom of the veteran

council members Keith Broadhead and Nick Miller working so hard for the future of our
community. There will be some exciting plans and announcements coming this year. We feel
confident that as Santaquin City moves forward under their direction, we will find much growth

and prosperity.

hank

Thank you for all you do to serve your community, your
neighbors and your family. I would like to thank the good people
who volunteer and pitch in and help those in need. Lastly, T would
like to thank those who put themselves out there, who put forth
that extra effort, and who serve with quiet distinction. As I have
said in the past, I am honored to be your mayor and pleased to
represent such a wonderful community.

Mayor Kirk F. Hunsaker



